<u>VALLEY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS' MINUTES</u> January 6, 2014

<u>Attendance:</u>

Chairman Gary Derr, Co-chairman Walt Rupert, Supervisor/Secretary Judy Achy, Zoning Officer Mike Kull and Solicitor Robert Buehner. Public was represented by Matt Derr, Roxie Shrawder and Scott Lynn.

Call to Order:

Chairman Gary Derr called the meeting to order @ 8:00 p.m. following the Organizational Meeting with all in attendance reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Minutes:

Motion to approve the minutes of December 11, 2013 made by Judy, 2nd by Gary and motion approved unanimously.

Citizens' Comments:

None offered.

Reports:

(1)

Fire Department –Mike Kull offered the Statement of Financial Income and Expense report for January through December of 2013. Mike also offered a copy of the Valley Township Fire Department Incident Type Categories report showing a total of 135 incidents for 2013, 80 of which included Rescue & Emergency Medical Services, 25 fire calls, and 17 hazardous condition calls.

(2)

Planning Commission – Judy reported that at the Planning Commission Meeting on January 2, they also had their organizational meeting that now has Ralph Reedy as Chairman with Dan McGann as Vice-Chair. Scott Edmeads remains their secretary with Glen Simington remaining as their treasurer. There were no plans brought before the commission for their review.

(3)

Solicitor – Bob Buehner had nothing other than his concern that the Valley Township Funds be fully insured through the Service 1st Credit Union. Walt Rupert indicated he will follow through with the Credit Union regarding this situation.

(4)

Zoning Officer – Mike Kull reported that the Days Inn has closed and he will keep a close eye on this situation.

(5)

Municipal Authority – Mr. Buehner reported that they are still trying to negotiate with the Danville Municipal Authority. Montour County Commissioners are hoping to set up a Regional Authority to include Cooper, Mahoning, Riverside and Valley Townships. He will keep us abreast of this situation.

(6)

Road Foreman/Equipment Report – Matt Derr reported that general maintenance has been taken care of on all of the equipment. They have been quite busy on snow removal as well as with icy roads. Judy extended thanks from Valley Township to the Valley Township Road Crew as well as the Valley Township Fire Department with all of the bad weather that we have been experiencing.

(7)

SEO – No word from Jim Sanders. Judy will send him an email asking about the water again @ 5 Columbia Hill Road.

Old Business or New Business:

None.

Approval of Bills:

No bills to be approved..

Adjournment:

Motion by Judy to adjourn @ 8:40, 2nd by Gary and motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted, Judy Achy Valley Township Supervisor/Secretary